                                        North Shoal Creek Neighborhood Association

                                           P.O. Box 66443 Austin, Texas 78766-0443 

                                                       Board of Directors Meeting

                                                         at North Village Library

                                                        6:30 PM on May 19, 2022

CALL TO ORDER

President Josh Conrad conducted the meeting. Secretary Barbara Gaston recorded the proceedings. Others present were Iain Cox, Sharon Justice, John Randall, Tomas Rodriguez, and Kenneth Webb. 

Minutes of the April board meeting were approved with corrections. 

REMOVAL OF AMBER DODSON FROM BOARD

Ms. Dodson has not attended any board meetings and has not responded to any inquiries regarding her interest in participating as a board member. She has not been in contact with anyone on the board since the January election.  Kenneth Webb (Iain Cox) moved that Amber Dodson be removed from the position of director and that the position be declared vacant. Motion carried. The Board now has two vacancies. 

SIZES AND PRICES OF ADS FOR THE NEWSLETTER

Sharon Justice announced that in late June she will be reconciling a new newsletter computer program’s advertising format in order to maintain consistency in sizes and costs of the ads that were produced by the old program. She will be contacting businesses for ads to use as examples to be used to convert to the new format. 

JULY 4TH CELEBRATION

Josh announced the following:

Amelia Cobb has volunteered to organize food for the celebration. 

He will host an organizational meeting at his home and everyone is invited, tentatively on Memorial Day. 

Sharon Justice discussed issues regarding NSCNA’s insurance coverage for the event. 

There remains confusion as to how the insurance company will define those who attend on July 4: Participants vs Attendees. The basic policy covers attendees but not participants. This is a problem because without a firm understanding of the definition of the two terms a policy buyer could be expecting coverage that the insurance company has no intention of honoring. (Example: Are those who march in the parade participants or attendees?)We have a general liability policy that meets AISD requirements. She will be contacting our insurance representative in order to resolve the issue. $800.00 is allowed in the budget for this event. It is possible that a Special Events policy will be needed. 
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TRAFFIC PROBLEMS 

Josh said that in response to his inquiries, city staff said that neighbors could participate in speed studies, and that temporary speed reminder signs can be installed. Yard signs are available from the city saying, “Watch Your Speed.” Participating in a neighborhood survey could be a good option. Several board members expressed an interest in how, or if, the city could be expected to respond to the information they obtain from such a survey. 

ADJOURNMENT at 7:45 pm.
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